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Goethe-Institute 

Half of year 5 visited the Goethe-Institute in London for the day on Wednesday.  

The Goethe -Institute has strong ties to Edmund Campion through their German cultural outreach 

program. 

The children enjoyed learning about life in Munich, participated in a library quiz which saw them 

unearthing hidden tomes and bothering androids, a vegetable based German language lesson and a 

dose of German cinema. 

A great time was had by all, and the bus back reverberated to the sounds of singing. 

Year 1 Liturgy 

Year 1 led a beautiful liturgy today based on Mary and their mothers. 

The children spoke confidently and clearly and were a real credit to the teachers and their parents. 

Their rendition of Ava Maria brought a tear to many an eye. 

They left us with the message of Mary and gave pictures to all present. 

Sikhism 

As part of our multi-faith curriculum, Mrs Kaur from the Sikh community youth services visited our 

school to lead an assembly on Wednesday.  

She talked to the children about the important elements of the Sikh faith and showed them a range 

of religious artefacts that the children were fascinated to see.  

She really brought the learning to life and this inspired the children to do some excellent work back 

in their classrooms. 



History 

As a part of our Local History unit and partnership with Nottingham Trent University, Year 5 took 

part in a World War II interactive workshop.  

The day started with a very informative talk about World War II, The Nottingham Blitz and air raid 

precaution shelters by Professor Chris Reynolds. 

This was followed by a session examining different artefacts from World War II. 

In the afternoon, they visited a local shelter and took part in a role play led by Jason King which 

brought the history to life. 

Disney Day 

Next Friday, 26th,  Children will be taking part in a Disney Themed House competition as chosen by 

the House Captains. 

On this day children should wear bright colours or Disney themed clothes or costumes. 

This will be a non-uniform day, no contributions are necessary. 

INSET Day 

On return from Half term, 5th of June, there will be an  

Aspens School Meals – Summer Half Term 1 

This is a courtesy reminder that the deadline for payment of the Summer Half Term 1 school meals is 

today, 19th May 2023 

Online Safety 

Please see below for information on  wellbeing 

Wellbeing 

Looking Ahead 

• 20.05.2023: Year 5 children return from Berlin - 4:35pm landing - 5:15pm pick up! 

• 26.05.2023: House Competition - Disney Day 

• 26.05.2023: Last Day of the Half Term 

• 05.06.2023: INSET Day (Children not in school) 

• 09.06.2023: Year 1 Assembly 1A: 09:15   1W: 14:45  

https://stedmundcampionprimary-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/tsmith_st-edmundcampion_notts_sch_uk/EVIIOr8gOwxMoQJW-7mRvr4BqM7slo3u6O9jBJ3ZXwGPdg?e=afCrYi

